
 
Fall River Special Road District Meeting 

 
July 14, 2020 
Location: Bud & Norma Regan Mail Station, Fall River Drive 
 
 
Chairman Rick Bestwick called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm.  
Present: 
 Rick Bestwick 
 Ron Brown 
 Bill Swanson 
 
 
Previous meeting minutes were approved.  
Old Business: The road chip seal cracks were repaired, and the SRD Board felt that the repairs were done 
well. $1,250 was spent on repairs, as budgeted. Bill Swanson said that the next round of repairs will be 
done slightly differently, with a board member following behind the machinery to make sure that no 
community members drive on the newly-sealed cracks for the five minutes that it takes to dry. 
 
New Business: Rick Bestwick mentioned that neighbors have been noticing increased speeding in Fall 
River. Since at least some of the speeding seems to be among contractors driving through the neighbor-
hood, one suggestion is to provide contractors with a printed reminder of the speed limits. 
 
Another suggestion is to request a portable speed device from Deschutes County, to be placed on the 
county-owned Fall River Drive. The SRD will contact Deschutes County to find out if this is possible. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 6:10 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted by, 
Ron Brown 


